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Egyptian pyramids are world famous as one of the “seven wonders” of the ancient world. But they are just gigantic tombs holding the mummified bodies of Pharaohs. Westminster Abbey is famous and thousands visit it because the dead bodies of famous writers, philosophers, politicians, are buried there. The Taj Mahal in India is world famous, but it too is only the tomb of a princess.
There is a shrine of the Holy Sepulchre in Jerusalem which pilgrims from all over the world visit – but it is empty with a note at the entrance which says “He is not here”.
Jesus who was buried there rose from the dead, leaving an empty tomb.

The Lord is risen... and that is the heart of our Faith: there is Life... we are redeemed: praise God!

A highlight of the Easter celebration is the blessing of water for baptism and the renewal of our baptismal promises. It is also the time for us to take away the blessed water and bless our homes with it. Why not do that yourself this Easter... there  are bottles available at the altar... take some blessed water and sprinkle it around your house saying the prayers printed over... “Lord be our shelter when we are at home, our companion when we are away, and our welcome guest when we return, Amen.”   A prayer for each room is printed over...

The Holy Week and Easter celebration is a great joy and blessing. In thanking the Lord, I thank you all for sharing this Lenten journey... with thanks of course to the choir, the team of organists, the church and altar groups, the servers,  for all you did to make the services so prayerful and our church so beautiful.  Thank you all. 

A special moment in our Holy Thursday service was the naming of our parishioners who can’t get to Sunday Mass these days, although they receive Communion at home.  Mass misses them all. If you know of anyone who no longer can get to Mass, do please tell us so that we can arrange for the Lord to visit them at home.

And  thanks to  our bus team who collect older parishioners for Mass; theirs is a ‘ministry’ of real devotion. If you are willing to join them please have a word with them or me. We have available a wheel chair if any parishioners need assistance from the car to their place in church.  Please ask one of the collectors who will bring it to you.

Our altar servers joined the Archbishop in the Cathedral on Wednesday for the blessing of the Holy Oils. They were of course the best dressed – and behaved - servers in the cathedral!  It was a bit long – but they enjoyed the ‘Big Macs’ on the way home!
Sunday 27th March


 



Weekday Masses
9.30am    
Valerie Bretherton





Mon.  10.00am  James Critchley (birthday)
11.00am  
Anthony Leach (A)                




Tues. 10.00am  Peter Evans (birthday)    
6.30pm    
David Bury






Wed.  10.00am  Cecilia Henry (A)  









   
Thurs.10.00am  Peter Higgins (A)









 Fri.    10.00am  Fred & Margaret Woods











            (Diamond Wedding Anniversary) 
 Sat.   10.00am  Mary Teresa Thompson (A) 
Sunday 3rd April 
9.30am         Fr. Britt (Birthday)




Please remember that all the Masses this week
11.00am       Bessie Fowler (A)




are at 10.00am.
6.30pm        The Sick in the Parish








 
          
              

        
Please pray for our sick brothers and sisters  
Jayne Hodge ( Kathleen Reynolds ( Bridget Cain ( Hazel Lee ( Mary Patten ( Agnes  Martindale ( Robert  Stretton ( Hilda Haworth  (  Mildred Bridge (  Margaret   and   Fred  Wood  (  Harold Sutton  ( Josie Down  (  Mary Campbell  (  Margaret Bower ( Thomas Moss  (  Winifred Marshall  ( Gerard Baker  (  Hugh O’Daly  (  Margaret Dearden  (  Maureen Jackson  (  David  Woods   (   Frank Morris  (  David Lynch  (  Dorothy McDonald (Howarth)  (  John Lilley (  Howard Line   (   Maureen McIver   (  Bill Burns 

Baptism

On Saturday we welcome in Baptism Archibald Joseph O’Boyle.
Diamond Wedding

Congratulations to Fred and Margaret Woods who on Thursday celebrate their Diamond Wedding Anniversary. Fred and Margaret can’t get to mass these days, so do keep them in your prayers. We wish them a splendid celebration and every blessing.

Collection
Thank you for last week’s collection of £1050.
The Easter Season

The Easter Season isn’t just Easter Sunday. It’s fifty days long, and the last of those days is Pentecost (Greek for fiftieth), which marks the birth of the Church and the coming of the Holy Spirit.
Ministering to the Assembly
Counters  (28th  March) 
John and Mary Mark
Rotas (3rd April, Feast of The Annunciation)
S.A.S.


Sandra Donnelly, Madge Martin, May West
Dial a Ride

Phil Southworth and Bernard Hargreaves

  
Readers


Louise Cogan


Nora Ball


Ulrika Yeomans

Ministers

Margaret Scard
            
            
Helen Mather


Carol Hardman




Clare Meredith

  
Richard Jackson
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